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Ariane Burgess MSP 

Convener  
Local Government, Housing and Planning Committee  
 

13 November 2024 

Dear Ariane 

Scrutiny of SPCB supported bodies 
As you are aware, the Finance and Public Administration Committee published the 
report of our inquiry into Scotland's Commissioner Landscape: A Strategic Approach 
on 16 September 2024.1 A parliamentary debate on our findings and 
recommendations followed on 31 October.2 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your letter of 7 May, setting out 
your views in relation to scrutiny of Commissioners.  

As you know, our report found that the current landscape is no longer fit for purpose 
and called for a moratorium on creating any new SPCB supported bodies, or 
expanding the remit of existing bodies, until a ‘root and branch’ review of the 
structure is carried out. We found that “overall accountability, budget-setting, and 
scrutiny mechanisms, as set out in legislation and procedures, require an overhaul to 
ensure they are clearer, more robust, joined-up, and transparent”. 

During evidence-taking, some Commissioners told us they would like more 
opportunities to give evidence to committees on their performance and it was also 
suggested that performance and budget scrutiny should be more closely linked. A 
significant number of witnesses told us that parliamentary scrutiny should be 
enhanced with a focus on delivery of outcomes.  

In response to the evidence we heard, the Committee undertook to seek views from 
relevant committees on how supported bodies within committee remits fulfil their 
functions. This evidence will help inform our enhanced scrutiny of SPCB supported 
body budget bids as part of our scrutiny of the overall SPCB budget bid each year. 

We would therefore welcome your Committee’s views on budget, spending and 
performance of the Ethical Standards Commissioner, Standards Commission for 
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Scotland and the Scottish Public Services Ombudsman, as informed by any scrutiny 
you have undertaken in the last year.  

As part of your response, and given this is the first time we have sought such 
information, we also seek clarification, more generally, of any work your Committee 
has undertaken in relation to scrutiny of the officeholders’ budgets, annual accounts 
and strategic plans, as well as future plans for any such scrutiny. We anticipate that 
our evidence session with the SPCB will take place in January 2025. We would 
therefore welcome your response by the end of this year. 

I look forward to hearing from you. 

Yours sincerely 

Kenneth Gibson MSP 
Convener 

 




